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PRESBYTERY
 HIGHLIGHTS
   The Presbytery of Western Kentucky met for its regular, quarterly meeting on November 14, 2017, at Highland Presbyterian Church in Hopkinsville, Kentucky.  A delightful array of pastries, breads, and beverages greeted members and guests as they arrived.  The fellowship among all those present was greatly felt and appreciated.

Worship 
Rev. Dr. Anthony Barta, pastor emeritus of the First Presbyterian Church of Hopkinsville and Vice-Moderator of the Presbytery of Western Kentucky, led the morning worship.  In a homily entitled “Even the Dogs Eat the Crumbs”, based on Matthew 15:21-28, Teaching Elder Dr. Barta reminded us of Jesus’ emphasis upon inclusion of all peoples in His gospel and ministry.  Rev. Barta also led a responsive reading prayer of Thanksgiving and Intercession.  He closed the service with the presentation of a Canticle as those present sat in meditation and prayer.  Beautiful music was provided by Highland Presbyterian organist Patricia S. Thomas who also accompanied the congregational hymns.

Welcome 

Teaching Elder Stewart Drake welcomed visitors and guests to Highland Presbyterian Church.  He thanked members of the congregation for their hard work in helping make the day possible.

Ruling Elder Mabeth Cortner, Moderator of the Presbytery of Western Kentucky, welcomed those present.  She and Stated Clerk of the Presbytery Ben Talley recognized corresponding members including Teaching Elder Bill McConnell of Louisville; Ruling Elder Philip Fort of First Presbyterian Hopkinsville and treasurer of the Presbytery of Western Kentucky; and Ruling Elder Jan Albert of The Presbyterian Church of Bowling Green, the presenter for the days teach-in.
Stated Clerk’s Report  
Stated Clerk Ben Talley declared a quorum present.  He introduced and recognized first-time Elder Commissioners Monica Jackson from First Presbyterian Church of Mayfield and Allison Bates of First Presbyterian Church of Henderson.  

Teach-In

Ruling Elder Jan Albert presented a timely discussion regarding the Presbyterian Disaster Assistance Program with which she is associated.  Via PowerPoint presentation, lecture, and discussion she shared a number of recent events necessitating the intervention of the Presbyterian Disaster Assistance Program.  She discussed the program’s funding and noted the tremendous efforts undertaken by the program’s volunteers.   She encouraged those present to become more involved in this worthwhile endeavor of our denomination.
Lunch
Rev. Drake offered a prayer of grace and thanksgiving prior to the serving of a delicious luncheon prepared by the members of Highland Church and served in the church’s fellowship hall which was appropriately decorated with a Thanksgiving theme.  

Following lunch, Presbytery reconvened with prayer by Teaching Elder Kenneth Godshall.

The Stated Clerk’s report continued. 
 It was moved and seconded to approve the requests for absences from the day’s meeting.  Motion carried.  It was moved and seconded to approve the docket for the day.  Motion carried.  It was moved and seconded to accept the invitation of the First Presbyterian Church of Calvert City to host the May 8, 2018, meeting of the Presbytery of Western Kentucky.  Motion carried.  

Stated Clerk Ben Talley noted that there were a few errors in the list of Ministers of the Word and Sacrament and that those errors were in the process of being corrected prior to their publication.  It was moved and seconded to approve the list with the requisite corrections.  Motion carried.

Stated Clerk Talley presented a Resolution from the Presbytery of Western Kentucky in loving memory and honor of Rev. Don Troutman who served the Presbytery with grace and dignity for many years.

Business Meeting:

Presbyterian Mission Agency
Teaching Elder Bill McConnell of the Presbyterian Mission Agency spoke regarding the hundreds of individuals doing ministry around the world in the name of the denomination including recently ravaged Puerto Rico.  He asked for prayers for God to “help us do what we are called to do.”
Finance Committee

Presbytery Treasurer Ruling Elder Philip Fort presented the 2018 budget for the Presbytery of Western Kentucky.  Mr. Fort answered questions from the floor.  He thanked the members of the budget committee.  It was moved by the committee to approve the 2018 budget as presented.  Motion carried.
Committee on Nominations and Representation

Teaching Elder Charlie Evans of the First Presbyterian Church of Hopkinsville presented the report of the Committee on Nominations and Representation.  It was moved that Carol Brand be elected to the office of Vice-Moderator for the Presbytery of Western Kentucky for 2018.  With no nominations from the floor, the motion carried.  It was moved to nominate Teaching Elder Lynn Shurley, Jr., to fill a one-year, vacated term on the Nominations Committee.  With no nominations from the floor, the motion carried.  It was moved to allow the nine individuals currently serving on the Church Development and Visitation to be divided into two distinct committees.  Motion carried.  An opening on the Permanent Judicial Commission was noted.  This vacancy will be filled at a later time.  It was moved by the committee that Teaching Elder Frank Montgomery remain as chairman of the Committee on Ministry for an additional term.  Motion carried.
Design Team

Ruling Elder Nancy Tankersley presented a report from the Design Team, indicating changes to the process.  It was moved to approve the adoption of the review.  Motion carried.
Committee on Preparation for Ministry

Teaching Elder Lon Lorton of the First Presbyterian Church of Madisonville reported for the team.  It was noted that both David Madewell and Becky Durham had successfully passed all exams and course works and were ready for examinations by Presbytery prior to seeking employment.  Rev. Lorton presented Becky Durham for examination.  Mrs. Durham answered questions with grace, knowledge, and compassion.  It was moved and seconded to sustain the exam and that Mrs. Durham be approved to seek a call.  Motion carried.  Prayer for Becky Durham was offered by Ruling Elder Jane Berdine, Becky’s mother.

Oversight Commission

Teaching Elder Kenneth Dick reported on the request from Murray’s Korean church Areumdaun Woori (aka “Our Beautiful Murray Church”) to be officially chartered as a PC(USA) church effective January 1, 2018.  The request was moved, seconded, and motion carried.  

Commission on Ministry

Ruling Elder Frank Montgomery reported for the Commission on Ministry.  Thanks were expressed for the installation commission of Teaching Elder Robyn Abel of the Franklin Church.  The commission was dismissed.  Teaching Elder Charlie Evans presented Commissioned Ruling Elder Don Crousore who will be assuming pastoral duties at Caney Fork and Ebenezer Presbyterian Churches. It was moved and seconded that he be commissioned to the Caney Fork and Ebenezer Churches.  Motion carried. 

Coordinating Presbyter’s Report

Coordinating Presbyter Kenneth Dick noted recent celebrations at Cecelia Memorial, Ebenezer, and First Presbyterian Church of Paducah.  He reminded those present of the rededication of the Calvert City Presbyterian Church.  It was also noted that an orientation time for committees and commissions will be held on Saturday, January 27, 2018, at the First Presbyterian Church of Hopkinsville. 

Joys and Concerns

Concern was shared for Teaching Elder Matthew Covington and his family upon the death of Rev. Covington’s father.  Teaching Elder Pete Brzezinkski reported that five individuals from our Presbytery would be traveling in late November to the Yucatan with Clean Water Program.  The twenty-fifth anniversary of the ordination of Teaching Elder Renee Meyer at First Presbyterian of Murray was noted.  Joy was expressed regarding the Presbyterian Youth’s recent retreat at Camp Loucon.  Members of Areumdaun Woori expressed thanks to Rev. Kenneth Dick and the Presbytery for continued support.  Teaching Elder Charlie Evans noted that at the next meeting of Presbytery in February 2018, Teaching Elder Anthony Barta will be installed as Moderator of Presbytery in the church he currently serves as pastor emeritus in Hopkinsville.  Moderator of Presbytery Mabeth Cortner expressed thanks to all the members for their gracious support, love, and care shown to her during the past year and her term as Moderator.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned by Moderator Cortner with prayer at 2:50 p.m.

The next meeting of the Presbytery of Western Kentucky will be on February 13, 2018 at First Presbyterian Church of Hopkinsville.
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